June 29, 2006

Mr. Victor Hollis

Manager

Queencraft Shipyard

3615 Calhoun Avenue

Panama City, Florida 32405

Dear Mr. Hollis:


A Department representative recently inspected your facility.  A copy of the inspection report is enclosed.  Please note the permit expiration date and renewal notification due date shown on the report.


This letter applies only to activities covered by the Air Resources Management Program.  It indicates compliance at the time of inspection for those sources specifically listed on the inspection report.


If you have any questions, please contact Richard Brookins at 850/872-4375, extension 108 or Richard.Brookins@dep.state.fl.us.








Sincerely,








Marlane Castellanos








Branch Office Manager

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

INSPECTION REPORT FORM

AIR POLLUTANT EMISSION SOURCES

	FACILITY:  Queencraft Shipyard
	DISTRICT:  Northwest
	COUNTY:   Bay

	ADDRESS:  3615 Calhoun Avenue
	PHONE:   (850) 769-2391
	CONTACT: Victor Hollis

	CONTACT OR FACILITY EMAIL ADDRESS:  mts.vic@knology.net

	ARMS I.D. #: 0050072
	PERMIT: 050072-002-AG
	EXPIRES:    12/24/2008

	RENEWAL APPLICATION/NOTIFICATION DUE DATE: 11/24/2008

	SOURCE DESCRIPTION: Private Shipyard

	INSPECTED BY:  Richard Brookins

INSPECTION DATE: 06/29/2006
	AUDIT TYPE:  Ins2
	COMPLIANCE STATUS:

In Compliance


INSPECTION COMMENTS

I arrived at the facility and was greeted by Mr. Randy LaCount, who accompanied me during my inspection of the facility.  We later met with Ms. Kimberly who provided access to and copies of paint usage records.

Paint usage records for the previous 12-month period ending May 31, 2006 were reviewed as part of this inspection.  According to the information supplied by the facility, 894 gallons of paint and solvents of all types were used during this period.  [Section II, (4)(d)]
There were no objectionable odors noticed during this inspection.  [Section II, (4)(e)]
VOC control was adequate.  The paint storage shed was relatively clean and well organized.  [Section II, (4)(f)]
The new solvent recovery still was in use during this inspection.  According to facility personnel the still reduces the need to purchase new thinners and solvents.

Reasonable precautions were judged to be adequate at the time of inspection.   A new building has been constructed capable of containing a vessel while sandblasting and painting activities are occurring.  The roll-up doors for this building were damaged during a recent storm and replacement doors are to be fabricated when all the materials arrive.  This building helps tremendously with the fugitive emissions from the blasting and painting operations.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

Continue to monitor VOC control and usage.

JMC:rbb

Enclosure: Inspection Report

CC:  DEP Northwest District, Pensacola


